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Monday 28th June 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
As promised, I am writing to notify you that 2 pupils have been confirmed as testing positive by PCR tests.  We have 
been notified of these results this morning and have responded as swiftly as possible.  We have followed the 
national guidance and thoroughly risk assessed with Public Health.  Fortunately, only a small number of pupils in 
Year 6 have been identified as close contacts and are now isolating at home until Saturday 3rd July.  They will be 
released from isolation on Sunday 4th. 
 
The parents of those requiring isolation have all been contacted and so this letter is to reassure you that if you have 
not received our phone call, there is no need to isolate your child and pupils must continue to attend school. 
 
If your child is one of the small number now required to isolate at home and you require support for them to access 
IT, please contact reception or the academy email. 
 
Whilst I fully understand this may cause anxiety amongst the academy community, I can assure you all necessary steps 
are being taken to minimise risk to others.  Our procedures have been shared with Public Health Somerset as part of 
the rapid risk assessment that schools undertake.  
 
 
 
Lateral Flow Tests – Years 7 & 8 
 
Could I please also take this opportunity to remind you that every pupil in Years 7 and 8 should be taking a lateral flow 
test, twice a week in order to keep themselves, you and the rest of our community as safe from transmission as 
possible.  I receive weekly figures on the results that have been reported on the NHS recording site for our academy 
and I’m sad to have to report that the number has worryingly decreased more recently.  PLEASE consider getting back 
into the habit of doing these before leaving for school on Mondays and Thursdays (Year 8ACOs going to Charterhouse 
will do Wednesday morning this week!).  This could make a huge difference to keeping us all in school and learning – 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
Thank you for all your support and cooperation at this time. 

 

 
 

Miss Emma Wilkes 

Head teacher 

 

 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi584LCvt7MAhUGI8AKHVFfAnUQjRwIBw&url=https://gn.wikipedia.org/wiki/Facebook&psig=AFQjCNFKECaXlTyRhKhfnnpVySjfryiIvA&ust=1463484432083529
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwij17-DltLMAhXEnRoKHZ_MCXgQjRwIBw&url=https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.twitter.android&bvm=bv.121658157,d.d2s&psig=AFQjCNGHukY1UjFrVb0ltFd7CfzZmxODEA&ust=1463059773829619


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


